
Trans murder monitoring 2023 

The TGEU (Transgender Europe) releases the annual update of the Trans 

Murder Monitoring research project. This project tracks murders of trans 

and gender-diverse people globally. 

320 trans and gender diverse people were reported murdered between 1 

October 2022 and 30 September 2023. This total is very close to the 327 

cases reported in the previous year, showing that deadly violence against 

trans people remains at a consistently high level. Most cases worldwide 

continue to go unreported. Those that are reported receive very little 

attention.  

The Trans Murder Monitoring data does not include all reported cases 

worldwide, as not all trans and gender diverse murder victims are identified 

as trans or gender diverse in reports of their death. 

Typically, a TDoR vigil includes a reading of the names of those who died 

from October 1 of the former year to September 30th of the current year, 

and may include other actions, such as candlelight vigils, dedicated church 

services, marches, art shows, food drives and film screenings. 
 

https://tgeu.org/
https://transrespect.org/en/research/tmm/
https://transrespect.org/en/research/tmm/

